

EDO STATE GOVERNMENT OF NIGERIA OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

Government House, P.M.B. 1080, Benin City.
Tel: 0807 732 6592, 0810 802 0802
E-mail: governor's_office@edostate.gov.ng. www.edostate.gov.ng

3th June, 2021

Our Ref: OG.8/Vol.2/321

Dear Lixeculus Sorelay,

Siraj Abdulahi Executive Secretary

No. 6, Yedseram Street Off IBB Way Maitama - Abuja.

LETTER OF COMMENDATION.

I write to refer to your letter dated 1st March, 2021 where you intimated me of your intervention in the construction and upgrade of some projects at Ugbekpe-Ekperi and Udaba-Ekperi in Etsako Central Local Government Area, Fugar, Edo State and to commend your Foundation for carefully selecting projects that have direct impact on the residents of the selected Communities.

The choice of your foundation to reach out to the people through the provision of basic health, education and road infrastructure as your corporate social responsibility is a testament that you are with the people and you share in their yearnings and aspirations. I acknowledge the fact that your efforts in this regard, complement this administration's commitment to make life meaningful for the people and residents of Udaba and Ugbekpe-Ekperi.

I want to restate my continued support at all times to your foundation and the work you are doing in Edo State. Once again, I commend you for your efforts.

As always, accept the assurances of my highest regards, please.

Godwin Nogheghase Obaseki Governor